## Minutes of the Fairhope Recreation Board

The Fairhope Recreation Board met Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 5:15 p.m. in the Rec Center at 803 North Greeno Road.

Present: Derek Thomas, Pat White, Charlie Langham, Michelle Smith, Cathy Hudson (by phone), Bob Keyser and Vann Saltz. Absent: Jay Robinson and Corey Martin. Gayle Fogarty took minutes.

The meeting was called to order by Bob Keyser at 5:16 p.m. The minutes of the Wednesday, October 21, 2020 meeting were considered and approved on a motion by Vann Saltz, seconded by Charlie Langham, none opposed.

## **Recreation Update:**

Pat White informed the board that the Rec Department has been cleaning up from the recent storm: cleaning up parks, repairing damaged fences, removing trees from quail creek and picking up trees from the skate park.

A motion was made by Vann Saltz to recommend to the Fairhope City Council that Charlie Williamson be added to the Recreation Board and seconded by Michelle Smith, none opposed.

Fairhope Recreation Board went into Executive Session from 5:30 to 5:30 p.m.

Michelle Smith inquired when the pool maintenance will begin. Pat White stated that it will begin the first week of December, Michelle added that Master's swimmers are still using the pool.

Charlie Langham stated that Friday is homecoming, he added that the dance will be held at 1<sup>st</sup> Baptist Church.

Cathy Hudson stated that FHS swim will participate in the state meet in Huntsville the first week of December. She added that the girls and boys will swim on different days. She added that she is thankful that the City of Fairhope allows them to use the City's pool.

Bob Keyser informed the board that the soccer club will host 125 teams this weekend, he added that all the games will be held in Fairhope this year. He also stated that the Hall of Fame ceremony will be held next weekend.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:58 p.m.